
WaterUpdate
FALL 2022

WE NEED YOUR HELP
We are asking customers to use water 
efficiently during the Hinkle Reservoir 
project (November – April), and 
turn off outdoor irrigation systems, 
if possible. These actions will reduce 
demands on the system while we have 
limited water storage available. Your 
retail water agency may have additional 
recommendations, which you can find 
on their websites listed below.

In November 2022, San Juan Water 
District will start replacing the cover 
and liner on the 62-million-gallon 

Hinkle Reservoir, located next to 
Folsom Dam. The cover and liner 
protect your water supplies from 
contamination.
This facility is the primary water 
storage for the water agencies that  
San Juan serves:
·	 Citrus Heights Water District
·	 Fair Oaks Water District
·	 Orange Vale Water Company
·	 City of Folsom north of the  

American River
·	 San Juan’s Retail Service Area

The existing cover and liner were 
installed in 1980 and have reached the 
end of their lifespan. This is one of the 
largest and most complex infrastructure 
projects that San Juan has undertaken 
in the last four decades. 
San Juan will take the reservoir offline 
in mid-November and will switch to 
using two temporary, one-million-
gallon storage tanks located on San 
Juan’s campus. The temporary storage 
tanks will be San Juan’s sole storage 
in the wholesale surface water supply 
system until we complete the project, 
projected to be in April 2023. 

Folsom Lake

Folsom-Auburn Road

Hinkle Reservoir

UPDATE ON THE HINKLE  
RESERVOIR PROJECT

Citrus Heights Water District 
chwd.org
Fair Oaks Water District 
fowd.com
Orange Vale Water Company 
orangevalewater.com
City of Folsom 
folsom.ca.us
San Juan’s own Retail Service Area 
sjwd.org

sjwd.org/hinkle-project



San Juan Water District  
9935 Auburn Folsom Road 
Granite Bay, CA 95746

Board of Directors 
Kenneth H. Miller  
Dan Rich 
Edward “Ted” Costa 
Pamela Tobin 
Manuel Zamorano 
 

PUTTING 
CUSTOMERS 
FIRST 

               Elishia Pelle,  
               Customer Service Technician III >  

BOARD 
ELECTIONS 
UPDATE
Three of the five positions for 
member of the San Juan Board 
of Directors are on the ballot for 
the November 2022 elections. 
This is the first year of division-
based elections in Divisions 1, 3 
and 5. Dan Rich, the incumbent 
in Division 1, and Ted Costa, the 
incumbent in Division 3, were 
the sole candidates to file for these 
positions. They will now serve 
until December, 2026. In Division 
5, appointed incumbent Manuel 
Zamorano and Mitch Dion are the 
candidates on the ballot.
For more information, go to: 
laptop elections.saccounty.net 
laptop placercountyelections.gov

(916) 725-6873 
chwd.org

(916) 967-5723 
fowd.com

(916) 461-6162 
folsom.ca.us/ewr/water/

(916) 988-1693 
orangevalewater.com

(916) 791-0115 
sjwd.org

San Juan Water District
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DIVISION 2

DIVISION 1

DIVISION 5

DIVISION 4

DIVISION 3

Citrus Heights Water District

City of Folsom (North of American River) 

Fair Oaks Water District

Orange Vale Water Company

San Juan Water District Retail


